
Minutes of the meeting of Cheverell Magna Parish Council. 

Held at The Pavilion, Witchcombe Close, Great Cheverell. 

Monday 7th March at 7.30pm. 

Minute No. Item Action 

41/22 Councillors in attendance: 
Cllrs Burgess, Porter, Morillo-Hall and Stevens 

 

42/22 Public in Attendance: 6  

43/22 Apologies for Absence: Cllr Hart.  

44/22 Disclosure of Interest: Cllrs Burgess and Morillo-
Hall 

 

45/22 Open Forum:  
2 Parishioners in turn spoke at length about the 
Planning Application PL/2022/01052. Both 
parishioners objected to the development 
proposals as it affected their property. 

 

46/22 Minutes of Meeting:  
Agreed that minutes from February be agreed 
and signed as a true record. 

 

47/22 Wiltshire Council: No report.  

48/22 Finance Report:  
Currently the balance in the accounts stand as 
£27,089.05p. 
The following payments need to be approved:- 
Standing Order for Ringstones  £28.00 
Cheque for Playdales play eqpt £2775.00 
Cheque for Idverde contract     £839.64 
Cheque for Pavilion Trust          £48.00 

 

49/22 Queens Jubilee Celebration: 
 A number of organisations will be having 
stands. Vintage cars are going to be on display. 
Pavilion Trust and the Church will hopefully be 
involved. 

 
 

Cllrs 

50/22 Youth Club grant application: 
 Provisionally being given a £1500 grant from 
the Area Board. We need to speak to the 
Pavilion Trust asking them to donate the Hall 
times. 

 

51/22 Dog Fouling:  
3 dispensers already put, out around the village 
with 2 more to be sited. 

Cllr 
Morillo-Hall 

52/22 Village Clean-up Flyer: 
Flyers were handed out for village and one put 
on noticeboard. 

 
Cllrs 

53/22 ANPR Camera: Deferred  

54/22 Flood Group:  



It was decided any parishioner in the village 
with concerns over flooding should be involved. 
Need to walk the watercourse to identify 
problems that could cause flooding. 
We can get grants to help towards flood 
prevention. 
To get volunteers for the group we need to use 
Facebook and word of mouth. 

 
Cllrs Porter 
and Morillo-
Hall 

55/22 Playground Inspections: 
The reports from Idverde are not very clear and 
decisive. High risk items need to be flagged up 
immediately to the council. 

 

56/22 Pavilion Trust Meeting: 
It was reported that the fans are to be replaced 
in the hall at a cost of approx. £1k. There were 
also discussions over hiring charges which were 
determined and set for hires. 

 
Cllr Burgess 

57/22 Planning Application: 
PL/2022/01052 After discussions were held it 
was decided unanimously to object to the 
planning application for various reasons. Email 
to be sent to the planning officer. 

 
 

Cllr Stevens 

58/22 Gleeson Hut Sorting Day: 
We need to contact the Panto group before the 
hut is sorted. The date for sorting was set at 19th 
March 10am. 

 
Cllr Burgess 

59/22 Pavilion Hiring Fees: 
Current fees £12 per hour increasing to £16 per 
hour in April. 

 

60/22 VPRA Report: 
Work is being discussed with MOJ to get the 
estate up to scratch. The environment Agency 
have been encountering difficulties so the works 
have been delayed. 
Plenty of meetings have been taking place with 
M.O.J, D. Kruger MP, Cllr D. Muns County Cllr, 
and D. Read VPRA Chairman to try to push 
things forward and from August/September 
major works will begin lasting for about a year. 

 
 
 
 
 
D. Read. 

61/22 Standing Orders: 
The speeding down The Green is getting worse 
and a mirror is needed for residents to see 
safely when exiting the side lane. 
K. Porter will seek landowners permission to 
erect a mirror on his property. 

 
 
 
Cllr Porter 

 Meeting closed 21:30pm  

 


